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Handling of COVID-19 at the boarding school  
- Valid from 8 December 2021 
 
 
 
Dear boarding school student and parents, 
 
The Danish authorities have held a press conference today, Wednesday 8 December 2021, due to the 
COVID-19 situation. 
 
This letter is an extension of the principal's letter in relation to the school's handling of the COVID-19 
situation. 
 
Unfortunately, we are still in a situation where COVID-19 infection is increasing in Denmark and in 
addition we have to deal with the new variant Omikron. 
 
At the boarding school, we relate to the seriousness of the situation and therefore maintain our 
current rules and guidelines, which were sent out in mid-November 2021. 
 

The Christmas holidays 

Christmas is approaching and thus also the Christmas holidays. The boarding school closes for the 
holiday, Friday 17 December 2021 at 16.00 and opens again, Sunday 2 January 2022 at 16.00. 
 
Due to the COVID-19 situation, we require all 191 boarding school students to be able to present a 
COVID-19 PCR test (test from the throat) upon arrival. The test must not be more than 72 hours old 
on arrival (calculated from the time of testing). If parents would like to enter the boarding school, 
the same rules apply to PCR testing. 
The test is required due to the development we see, both in Denmark and around the world. Our 
students will return from all over the world and therefore we introduce this rule, which must be 
followed in order to return to boarding school. We therefore recommend that you book an 
appointment for a PCR test well in advance, so that it is taken in time (max. 72 hours before arrival), 
so that test results can be presented on arrival. 
 
If you or your parents have any questions, you are welcome to contact the undersigned. 
 
Best wishes to you all!     
 
 
 
Betina Hyldgaard Andersen    Henrik Vestergaard Stokholm 
Head of boarding school                                                 Principal     
          

 

Date: 8. December 2021 

Betina Hyldgaard Andersen  
Head of boarding school 

Direct: +45 30701807 

ba@nyborg-gym.dk 

 

http://www.nyborg-gym.dk/
mailto:ba@nyborg-gym.dk

